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August 28, 2019 
 

To the PPRTA Board of Directors and CAC members: 

 

PPRTA Second Quarter Progress Report 2019 

Please find the following progress summary for the months April, May and June 
2019.   

Town staff continued coordinating with PPRTA and El Paso County regarding the 
Belvidere Avenue Improvement Project.  In the first week of June, Kiewitt paved 
Belvidere Avenue, and also replaced the collapsed culvert at Belvidere and Iona 
Avenue.  After the work was completed, citizens noticed that with rain, the 
pavement began to be undercut and other curbing and guttering/swales 
(shouldering) concerns were noted.  The Town continues to work toward 
completion of the initial project and successful solutions for the concerns noted by 
our local residents, in conjunction with both El Paso County and Kiewitt. 

With respect to the Town’s second quarter maintenance allocation, Town staff 
continued to build up, grade, and compact our gravel roads until the end of June at 
which time we lost our Public Works staff, and our Town Manager.  Road 
maintenance plans will continue to be laid out and implemented in the 3rd Quarter. 

Thank you, 
Laura Kotewa, Town clerk 
clerk@gmfco.us   
719-684-9414  
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